1969, Feb. 11

Mr. Roy s. “larke, Jr.,

Associate “Yurator, Division of Meteorites,
Smithsonian Institutiion,

Washington, D. Cs 20560

Dear lr.@larkes

I have returned in the official envelope the receipt
for the Loreto, Baja California,specimen. I thank you again
for your part in thus satisfactorily (I hope from your point
of view, too) closing out this entirs long-pending matter.

It has been as much ay fault as any one's for letting it drag,
but Ed lenderson and I have always had such complete trust
in each other that we weren't bothzred.

The fireballs are flashing down this way, but
recoveries are gloubtful as usual. The NASA boys and some .
Houston enthusi¥®ts are working on a 3 a.n. one they think endg
- about 20 miles east of there (I don®t have my file before me ™
but think this was about Febe 5). I don't have wuch hope for
these morning events.

Theng&mgre was 2 real dandy over Mexico apparently
e ding south of “rizona some time the morning of Feb. 8. There
was some initial talk of its being a polar satellite coming down,
but I think it was a true fireball of the spectacular type,
almost certainly yielding somethi g but over a God-forsaken terris
tory.

I pointed out to Mason that the last three falls in
the U.S. had hit roofs. %“ith the building boom in the nation
there ought to be more recoveries soon!

Sincerely,




